



December 2018 Vol. 32 Issue 4

Editor-in-Chief A. Marshall

Little Elves Gift Wrapping

On December 17th scouts went to Heart Central and made a difference by wrapping over 150 presents for the people who otherwise might not have received presents.

It was a heartwarming day for all of those that attended.



Survivor

In order to be a good Scout, you need to know how to survive, which is exactly what these young men learned during this outing. Among other things, they all learned how to make shelters and how to catch food in the wilderness. Learning these skills is what makes Survival such a unique outing.





Troop 32 Gazette Newsletter



December 2018 Vol. 32 Issue 4

Mountain Biking

On December 29th our scouts went on a fast adventure through the Sonoma Coast State Park's seven-mile long course at an amazing speed! It only took them 2-hours to go through the entire course.





Epicenter

After a very eventful Game Night at North Valley School, the Scouts went to the Epicenter, where they played games and ate pizza. One group of Scouts played laser tag against the Assistant Scoutmasters, who held their own in the 15-minute shootout.



